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Greetings and a somewhat belated Happy New 

Year to all our members!  I hope you all had a 

happy holiday season, and are well into enjoying 

the New Year of 2013.  We had a very successful 

annual Chapter pre-rally early January in Palm 

Desert, CA and then caravanned over to the 

FMCA Western Area Rally in Indio, CA (more 

details on both are later on in this newsletter).  

During the pre-rally, we held our chapter annual 

business meeting, and one of the items was the 

confirmation of the election of officers for our 

chapter.  Thanks to all of our current officers who 

agreed to run for a second term, as the slate was 

unanimously elected by email and snail-mail votes 

(no write-in names were submitted), and voted to 

accept at our business meeting.  Our Chapter 

officers for the 2013-2015 term are: myself as 

President, Mike Stinson as Vice President, 

Kathleen Stinson as Treasurer, Terry Scott as 

Secretary, Mike Lynch as National Director and 

Larry York as Alternate National Director.  While 

we all appreciate being elected again, we also 

believe that after having served 2 terms, it would 

be good to have other chapter members step in, 

so in about a year I will be asking for volunteers to 

serve on a nomination committee for chapter 

officers.  I encourage you all to consider serving in 

an elected chapter position.  Also, while not 

elected positions, we all very much appreciate the 

work that Tony Monson continues to do as our 

chapter web master, and Jean Maddux as our 

chapter newsletter editor!   

We have a number of upcoming events that I 

wanted to remind you of, starting with the FMCA 

INTO (International Area) Rally in Tucson, AZ in 

March.  We have several chapter members 

going, and should all be able to park near each 

other.  I believe there is still time to register for it.  

This should be an interesting and fun rally, as 

well as an opportunity to hear from the INTO 

area officers, as they oversee our chapter in 

FMCA, as well as many others.  Then, in April, 

we have the Annual Alfa Owners Rally in Casa 

Grande, AZ.  While this isn't an FMCA-related 

event, I encourage you to attend, as it is an 

excellent chance to talk with other Alfa owners, 

hear seminars, etc.  The registration deadline 

has recently been extended to Mar 15, 2013, so 

you still have time!  The registration form is in 

President’s Message Inside This Issue 

http://www.alfaseeyas.com/
mailto:rscott@antelecom.net
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this newsletter, on the Alfa Yahoo Group web 

sites, or you can contact the co-wagon masters 

directly at Jimninafields@gmail.com or 

Ddstevens@aol.com.  As we have done 

before, we will be having an AlfaSeeYas 

chapter meeting during this rally for those of 

our members who attend it, so please look for 

it on the rally schedule. 

Several of us will be attending the FMCA 

Annual Family Gathering in Gillette, Wyoming 

in June.  We haven't found many chapter 

members interested in having a chapter pre-

rally prior, so we won't be having one.  

However, if you do decide to go to the rally and 

let me know in advance, we should be able to 

arrange to meet and arrive at the rally site 

together so we can park together too.  I've 

recently received info that there is an FCOC 

(Freightliner Chassis Owners Club FMCA 

Chapter) post rally after the Gillette Rally that 

may be of interest to you too.  Even though we 

are also members of that chapter, we have not 

attended one of their rallies, but are 

considering it this year - I've heard they are 

very informative regarding our Alfa chassis.  I 

believe non-members of the chapter are also 

encouraged to attend. 

Our other major Chapter event for later this 

year is our Chapter rally in Pennsylvania in 

September!  We have the detailed info and 

registration form in this newsletter - so please 

sign up before the deadline.  Our wagon 

masters Fran and John Kurz have stepped 

forward and planned a great time!  We will be 

there, and hope to meet many of our chapter 

members from the Eastern US!  Of course, 

guests are invited too!   

Terry and I are also considering attending the 

Eastern Area Rally in York, PA soon after our 

chapter rally.  I encourage all of you to 

consider attending FMCA area rallies, as they 

are also fun and very informative.  Information 

on them is available on the FMCA web site, as 

well as in the FMCA magazine.  We have 

attended several of them, and always found 

them to be enjoyable.   

As always, please feel free to contact me to 

suggest event sites, and especially if you'd like 

to volunteer to be a wagon master.  It is fun, we 

are able to provide help, and it is very rewarding!  

Hope to see you at an upcoming event!   

                                                     ~~ Randy 

 

Editor’s Note 

By Jean Maddux 

 

Sure hope everyone had a wonderful 

holiday season and recovered well.  And I 

hope you are all staying warm, whether you 

are home or went South for the winter.  

Even though it has been cold in the South, 

West we are glad that there has been NO 

SNOW here. 

On January 4th until the 8th of 2013 we 

had a pre rally of Alfa See Ya’s going to 

the FMCA Rally in Indio.  There were 28 

rigs.  Great turn out, and many were new 

people coming to this annual pre rally.  Our 

wagon-masters Arnie & Emily Burr, and Co 

wagon-masters Jack & Jane Stanley did a 

great job putting this all together.  We all 

had a great time.  Then we caravanned to 

the FMCA Rally and were able to all park 

together.  The FMCA Rally was fun.  Lots 

to see, lots of seminars with good 
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information.  Lots of fun !! 

On Sunday the 13th, we all said our good-

byes and everyone went on their way.  We 

went to Alfateers in Fontana, CA to get 

some work done.  They are always so 

accommodating.  And you can guarantee the 

work will be done right.  Remember if you 

are somewhere and have a problem, you can 

always call Alfateers and they can usually 

help you out on the phone.  There is very 

little that Martin doesn’t know.  

While they were working on our coach, we 

were able to take a few day trips and visit 

with relatives in the area.  There are lots 

of things to see and do in the LA area, so it 

gives you a chance to do them while you are 

there.  Has anyone been to the ‘Brea Tar 

Pits downtown LA? 

We left Alfateers and went to San Diego 

and Chula Vista to visit friends and 

relatives.  On February 13th we got 

together with the South Loafers in El 

Cajon, CA for a get together for five days.  

It is always such a good time when you see 

people you only see once or twice a year. 

Now, we are on BLM land in the desert.  We 

will dry camp for 6 weeks.  It costs $180 

for seven months, or $40 for two weeks 

OR one night on Marathon Key in Florida 

for $180.  Big difference !!!  Many people 

don’t like to dry camp but it is not really 

that hard and you don’t have to give up 

anything.  Alfa’s are really set up for dry 

camping.  We are only 2 miles from fresh 

water & a dump station (you can be closer 

if you want) which is included in your BLM 

pass.  Some people don’t like the desert 

because it is dry and brown.  But when you 

get here, you find out it is not what you 

think.  It is actually quite nice.  And we 

are only 30 minutes North of Yuma.  Lots 

to do out in the desert like jeep runs, 

exercise classes, pot lucks & happy hours, 

music and FUN !!  You can participate or 

not.  And Yuma has everything you need.  

They even have four Wal-marts. 

So what are you all up to?  I would love to 

know.  Hopefully, whatever you are doing, 

you are having FUN !!!  That’s what it is all 

about. 

Happy Trails ~~ 

                                                ~~ Jean 

 

 

 

Recipe submitted from Sunseekers Chapter 

Member Lei Wright. 



Report on the Jan 2013 Chapter Pre-Rally and FMCA Western Area Regional Rally 

By Randy Scott 
 

This year, we again we had our AlfaSeeYas pre-rally (prior to the FMCA Western Area Rally) at 
the Emerald Desert RV Resort in Palm Desert, CA.  Our pre-rally ran from Fri Jan 4 to Tues Jan 
8, 2013.  Wagon master’s Arnie and Emily Burr, along with great help from co-wagon master’s 
Jack and Jane Stanley, did a great job of preparing, organizing, arranging, and ensuring we all 
had a good time!  Everyone joined in to make it another very successful AlfaSeeYas function!   
Friday was arrival day – we had a total of 28 Alfas attend, as well as several more folks who 
joined us later in time to caravan.  Friday night we had a catered dinner and introductions of all 
attendees. 
 

Saturday morning we had our annual Chapter Business Meeting.  We introduced the officers in 
attendance (myself, Terry Scott and Larry York) and Jean Maddux our newsletter editor.  We 
presented a treasurer's report (our chapter is very healthy, as confirmed by the audit done in 
Oct 2012), introduced the four new chapter member families in attendance, and reviewed the 
year 2012 activities.  Overall, we welcomed 32 new chapter members in 2012, while losing 18 
(due primarily to those owners no longer owning an Alfa) for a total membership roster of 481 at 
the end of 2012.  Our primary meeting agenda item was the election of chapter officers.  We 
had received 73 ballots from our members - all of whom voted for the slate of officers as 
presented, with no names written in.  At our meeting, the members voted to accept the slate as 
presented.  As I mentioned in my President's message in this newsletter, thanks go out to all 
our current officers who agreed to serve another term, and thanks to the members who voted.  
As I also mentioned, while we all appreciate being elected again, we also believe that after 
having served 2 terms, it will be good to have other chapter members step in, so in about a year 
I will be asking for volunteers to serve on a nomination committee for chapter officers.  I 
encourage you all to consider serving in an elected chapter position.  At the end of our meeting, 
we had a drawing at which Doug and Marion Crocker won a pair of camping chairs and Mike 
Day won a first-aid kit (both gifts the chapter had received for having recruited new members). 
 

After the business meeting, we had a question/answer session with Alfateers representatives 
Jon and Martin.  As always, lots of good information was shared by all. One of the primary 
benefits of members getting together is the “cross-talk” of questions/answers and “how to” 
information amongst all Alfa owners!   
 

During the pre-rally, we were provided with morning snacks and beverages, had our evening 

social hours, and had several enjoyable dinners provided by the RV resort.  These included a 

Mexican dinner with entertainment (and dancing later) provided by a Mariachi band, and a 

"Smokin' Hot Hoedown" western dinner (at which folks could display their western wear too), 

along with dancing afterwards.  We also had a coach walk one afternoon, and (as usual) we 

saw what others had done to personalize their Alfas, so we could "steal" their great ideas for our 

own coaches! 

One evening, we had a presentation by a representative from SkyMed, at which several of us 
decided to sign up for their coverage plans.  As I mentioned in previous newsletters, with the 
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advent of all the FMCA Assist coverage no longer being supplied at no charge, it behooves us 
all to look in to all avenues of coverage.  SkyMed makes presentations and/or has an 
information booth at a number of RV events, and I would encourage you to listen to them - as 
well as those of other similar insurance companies - and decide for yourself if this type of 
coverage is for you.    
 

Tuesday morning “bright and early” (at 7:30 am!) we lined up our coaches on the nearby street, 
and caravanned to the FMCA Western Area Rally site at the nearby Indio fairgrounds.  Arnie 
had done a great job of preparing maps and briefing everyone, so we all got there on time and 
in a group, plus several others who joined up with us.  We had a total of 21 RVs, and were able 
to park together - to include an area for our evening social hours.  By arriving at Indio a day 
early, in addition to getting a good area to park in, we were able to get all our registration 
materials well in advance to start planning what rally activities and events we wanted to attend.  
As we had done last year, we asked our chapter attendees if they would like to volunteer to help 
at the Western Area Rally (all of these types of rallies are put on primarily by volunteers) - and 
we had 20 of our folks do so.  We attended a volunteer meeting that afternoon and a volunteer 
dinner that night, and then acted as seminar monitors (for about 3-4 seminars each) along with 
several other chapters during the rally.  It was fun, did not take a lot of time, and felt good to 
help out.  The FMCA Rallies are always a lot of fun, with many activities, seminars and 
entertainment scheduled.  Each afternoon, we AlfaSeeYas had an informal social hour in the 
area near our coaches, with many tasty snacks provided by all.  Since we had some funds left 
over from the pre-rally, we all enjoyed pizza one night too! 
 

Again, thanks so much to the Burrs and Stanley’s for putting on another great pre-rally!  Prior to 

departing, we signed an agreement with the Emerald Desert RV Resort to hold our pre-rally 

there again next year.  We were very fortunate in having Larry and Shirley York volunteer to be 

wagon masters for next year's pre-rally, and Dale and Diana Manners volunteer to be co-wagon 

masters!  We hope you all will consider attending, as well as going on to the FMCA Rally in 

Indio, and hope to see you then!  
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Collage by 

Lisa Young 
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SeeYa Connection 

Special Message from Jean 

The last newsletter was full of advertisements.  I don’t want the newsletters to be all ads.  I 

know that many of you have wonderful stories.  When I am sitting in a group of people, lots 

have stories to tell.  I would love to put some stories in the newsletter.   

I also need some recipes to put in the newsletter.  Any kind of recipe would be good as long 

as it is easy and can be done in a motor home.  Appetizers are always a good thing for serving 

at ‘Happy Hours’. 

PLEASE, PLEASE send me some stories and recipes !!! 

Randy Scott submitted the following recipe.  He says his dog really likes 

them.  The only thing he did differently is once they were cooked per the 

recipe, they were still a bit moist, so put them in a dehydrator to fully dry 

them out so they would last longer.  One could put them in a low temp oven as 

an alternative.  This recipe is from the American Kennel Club. 

 

 Special Dog Biscuits 

Pumpkin Peanut Butter Biscuits 

 2 ½ Cups whole wheat or barley flour 

 2 Eggs 

 1 Cup canned pumpkin 

 3 Tablespoons peanut butter 

 ½ Teaspoon cinnamon 

 

1. Preheat oven to 350 degrees 

2. Stir dry ingredients in a medium bowl, in separate bowl whisk together 

eggs, pumpkin and peanut butter.  Add egg mixture to flour mixture 

and knead thoroughly.  Dough should be dry and stiff, add small 

amounts of water as needed to make it workable.  If dough is too 

sticky, add small amounts of flour.  Roll dough into half- inch pieces, 

using a knife or cookie cutters. 

3. Bake about 40 minutes, or until hard and dry. 
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A warm welcome to our newest AlfaSeeYas 

members.  To paraphrase, Sonny Gillespie, 

President of our FMCA association, the 

International Area Organization (aka INTO):  

“The most important member of the 

AlfaSeeYas is the newest member”   Thanks so 

much for joining us! 

 

Don and Laurie Buchanan 

Ed and Marilyn Byme 

Rich and Pat Hovey 

George and Sandra Moncrief 

Ray and Lori Zimmerman 

AlfaSeeYas Officers & Other Volunteers 

President         Randy Scott    rscott@antelecom.net 

Vice President        Mike Stinson          mstinson2@msn.com 

Secretary          Terry Scott    rscott@antelecom.net 

Treasurer         Kathleen Stinson   mstinson2@msn.com 

National Director       Mike Lynch    lorrainellynch@gmail.com 

Alt. National Director       Larry York    lyork5635@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor       Jean Maddux   jeansalfanews@gmail.com 

Website Administrator    Tony Monson          djnosnow@aol.com 

 

The AlfaSeeYas Chapter Website is at:         www.alfaseeyas.com 

 
 
Send U.S. Mail, dues to Treasurer at:            AlfaSeeYas Chapter 

  (Checks payable to AlfaSeeYas)                      3590 Round Bottom Road 

                   Cincinnati, OH 45244-3026 

Membership is $10 per year. Multiple year renewals are encouraged at $10 per year. 

 

mailto:rscott@antelecom.net
mailto:mstinson2@msn.com
mailto:rscott@antelecom.net
mailto:mstinson2@msn.com
mailto:lorrainellynch@gmail.com
mailto:lyork6@cox.net
mailto:jeansalfanews@gmail.com
mailto:djnosnow@aol.com
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/Alfa%20News%20Letter%20Main/www.alfaseeyas.com
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Alfa Repair Facilities 

Dick Albritton,  Choudrandt, LA   (318) 278-1677,   email   dickalbritton@gmail.com 

Alfateers,  Fontana, CA   (909) 428-6775,   website   http://www.alfateersrvservice.com 

Charlie’s Service,  Sunset, UT   (801) 547-7630   website   http://www.charliesservice.com 

Mike Ewing,  Robertsdale, AL  (south of Loxley) (251) 508-3102  email ewingrvrepair@gmail.com 

Bretz RV,  Missoula, MT  (406) 541-4800     website  www.bretzrv.com 

Gene Kelley’s Mobile RV Repair (RVSA Certified Master Technician) Tucson,AZ (502) 906-9676 

California RV Specialists,  Lodi, CA (209) 334-4500  website  www.californiarvspecialists.com 

 

Useful Internet Sites for Alfa Owners 

Our Chapter Website AlfaSeeYas.com:   www.alfaseeyas.com 

You’ll find lots of great information, including Rally info, Chapter documents, membership and 

dues information, past issues of the Newsletter, Tips and Tricks, a photo album and much more. 

Family Motor Coach Association:  www.fmca.com 

Yahoo Message Boards – these are Internet forums where Alfa owners ask question and 

exchange information about our coaches.  To read the messages, and post your own, you will 

need to “join” the group (click the blue button that says Join This Group). 

 AlfaSeeYas:  http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/alfaseeya/ 

 SeeYa DP:  http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/SeeYaDP/ 

 SeeYa Travels:  http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/SeeYaTravels/ 

Chapters of Alfa Owners:  

       Roadrunners – Non-Regional (Full Time/Half Time/Part Time) 

 South Loafers – Southern California, Arizona, & Nevada 

 Mavericks – Central California 

 Sun Seekers - North of Eugene, Oregon & Washington 

          Alfa 1 – Los Angeles, CA and surrounding area 

 Lonestars – Texas 

 Sunrisers - East Coast 
 

mailto:dickalbritton@gmail.com
http://www.alfateersrvservice.com/
http://www.charliesservice.com/
mailto:ewingrvrepair@gmail.com
http://www.bretzrv.com/
http://www.californiarvspecialists.com/
http://www.alfaseeyas.com/
http://www.fmca.com/
http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/alfaseeya/
http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/SeeYaDP/
http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/SeeYaTravels/
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Teach a child to be polite and courteous in the home 

and, when he grows up 

he will never be able to merge his car onto the freeway. 

www.intlareaorg.homestead.com
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Rallies ~~ the most FUN you can have in your Alfa ~~~~ 

If you would like to suggest a local rally, please contact our President, Randy 

Scott. A group of AlfaSeeYas can get together very easily for a few days 

during the week, or over a weekend. NEED HELP PLANNING A RALLY? We 

have several documents to help those interested in planning a pre, post or 

other rally for our members. You can contact Randy and ask for any or all of 

the documents. They include: Rules of Thumb for Estimating Costs and 

Planning a Pre or Post Rally in Brief. 

 

Upcoming FMCA Rallies 

For FMCA Rallies – Members should reserve General Parking for FMCA Rallies by calling FMCA 

reservations (800) 543-3622 or using the FMCA web site:  www.FMCA.com 

March 20th to 23rd, 2013 – INTO Area Rally 

Lazy Days, Tucson, Arizona 

 

June 19th to 22nd, 2013 – FMCA’S  88th  Family Reunion & Motorhome Showcase 

CAM-PLEX, Gillette, Wyoming 

 

July 24th to 27th, 2013 – Midwest Area Rally 

Delaware County Fairgrounds, Manchester, Iowa 

 

August 8th to 11th, 2013 – Northwest Area Rally 

Linn County Fair & Expo Center,  Albany, Oregon 

 

September 11th to 15th, 2013 – South Central Area Rally 

Missouri State Fairgrounds,  Sedalia, Missouri 

 

September 18th to 22nd, 2013 – Great Lakes Area Rally 

Elkhart County 4-H Fairgrounds,  Goshen, Indiana 

 

October 9th to 13th, 2013 – Eastern Area Rally 

York Expo Center,  York Pennsylvania 

 

 

 

CANCLED 

Northeast Area Rally 

Essex Junction, Vermont 

Was Scheduled July 18th, 2013 

 

http://www.fmca.com/
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RALLY CALENDAR ~~ UPCOMING ALFA CHAPTER RALLIES 

ALFA SEEYA’S CHAPTER                      September 18th-27th, 2013  

           OUTING                                      Gettysburg/Lancaster, Pennsylvania  

                               Wagon masters:  Fran & John Kurz                                                                                                                            

SUN SEEKERS CHAPTER OUTINGS 

Contact Mel Kirkland at Mel_Kirkland@msn.com  OR call (360) 666-1621   (360)-991-7436 

for information and a registration packet on all outings. 

 

MAY OUTING 
Dates:  May 16th –  20th, 2013 

Location:  Casey’s Riverside RV Park, Westfir, OR 

Wagon masters:  Gary & Gladys Drummond,  Denny & Lei Wright,  Leigh & Gail Brendemuhl 

 

JULY OUTING 
Dates:  July 14th-19th, 2013 

Location:  American Sunset RV Park, Westport,  WA 

Wagon masters:  Warren & Betty Withers,  Randy & Cheryl Fabian 

 

OCTOBER OUTING  ‘Oktoberfest Outing’ 
Dates:  October 3rd-7th, 2013 

Location:  Leavenworth, WA     Blu-Shastin RV Resort,  Pershastin,  WA 

Wagon masters:  Rick & Pamela Gordon,  Howard & Susan Klock,  Gerry & Elaine Winey 
 

SOUTH LOAFERS CHAPTER OUTING 

APRIL OUTING  Pre-Rally to AOC National Rally 
Dates: April 10th- 14, 2013 

Location: Palm Creek Golf and RV Resort, Casa Grande, AZ  

Wagon masters:  Randy & Terry Scott,    Ray & Lori Zimmerman 
 

AOC NATIONAL RALLY 
Dates:  April 15th-21st, 2013 

Location:  Palm Creek Golf & RV Resort, Casa Grande, AZ 

Wagon masters:  Jim & Nina Fields and Dave & Darlene Stevens 

 
 

mailto:Mel_Kirkland@msn.com
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SOUTH LOAFERS CHAPTER OUTINGS (CONTINUED) 

JUNE OUTING 

NEED WAGON MASTERS 

 

AUGUST OUTING 
Dates:  August 19th – 23rd, 2013 

Location:  Belknap Hot Springs, Hwy 126, four miles East of the town McKenzie Bridge, OR 

Wagon masters:  Jerry & Jean Maddux and Dale & Diana Manners 

 

OCTOBER OUTING 

NEED WAGON MASTERS 
 

ROADRUNNERS CHAPTER OUTINGS 

APRIL OUTING 

Dates: April 11th- 14th, 2013 

Location: Pre-Rally Palm Creek Golf & RV Resort, Casa Grande, AZ 

Wagon masters:  Mike & Lorraine Lynch and Joe Hughes & Val Nelsen 

 

AOC NATIONAL RALLY 

Dates:  April 15th- 21st, 2013 

Location:  Palm Creek Golf & RV Resort, Casa Grande, AZ 

Wagon masters:  Jim & Nina Fields and Dave & Darlene Stevens 

 

 SUNRISERS CHAPTER OUTINGS 

MARCH OUTING 

Dates:  March 9th- 16th, 2013 

Location: Parker’s Landing RV Park,  Biloxi, Mississippi 

 

OCTOBER OUTING 

Dates: October 19th- 26th, 2013 

Location:  Lake Osprey RV Country Club,   Elberta, Alabama 

 

Sunrisers Website:   www.sunrisers.org 

 

 

www.sunrisers.org
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Alfa Owners Breakfast, Mesa AZ 

WANTED: Alfa Owners in the Mesa, Gilbert, Chandler, Queen Creek, Apache Junction (East 

Valley Area) that would be interested in having breakfast or lunch together.  Through emails 

we can decide on a good restaurant & when. 

 

Next Breakfast:  Saturday, March 2nd, 2013 

Location:  Feedbag Restaurant, 300 S Phelps Dr., Apache Junction, AZ 85210 

Please call:  
John 612-965-5762  OR  Myrna 612-987-5811  OR Email: jfillipczak@grantsburgtelcom.net  

So they can have a head count for the restaurant. 

 

                                                                                                  ~~ John & Myrna Filipczak                                   

 

 Alfa Owners’ Breakfast in Yuma Foothills, AZ 

Every second Monday of the month from November thru April, Alfa owners in the Yuma area 

meet for breakfast.  All Alfa owners are welcome to attend.  The next get-together of the 

season is Monday March 11th at 8:30 am at: 

Mi Fajita Restaurant,  11375 Foothills Blvd.,  Yuma, AZ 

                                                                     ~~ Dan & Jenny Sheppard 

 

 

 

mailto:jfillipczak@grantsburgtelcom.net


                        Gettysburg/Lancaster PA Rally.   September 18-27, 2013 

Rally Masters Fran & John Kurz 

redrooster120@gmail.com  cell: 267-918-2710 

 

An exciting 10 day rally visiting two of the most sought after venues in Pennsylvania.   Please see the 
Registration Form for costs and itinerary. 

 

We start our tour with a 4 day visit to Gettysburg.  The Battle of Gettysburg was fought July 1–3, 1863, in 
and around the town of Gettysburg, Pennsylvania. The battle with the largest number of casualties in 
the American Civil War; it is often described as the war's turning point.  Union Maj. Gen. George Gordon 
Meade's Army of the Potomac defeated attacks by Confederate Gen. Robert E. Lee's Army of Northern 
Virginia, ending Lee's invasion of the North.  Along with visiting the Gettysburg National Military Park 
Museum and Visitor center, we will also have an optional full day guided tour of the battlefields, the 
Shriver Home, and end with dinner with “General and Mrs. Lee”.    See  
http://www.nps.gov/gett/index.htm for information on other activities provided by the Visitor Center. 
 

We will then move to Lancaster for a 6 day, 5 night stay among the Amish. The farmlands of the 
Pennsylvania Dutch Country are among the most productive in the nation. But many of the farmers here 
are different from most Americans; different by choice. For these are the Old Order Amish and 
Mennonites, also known as the "Plain People".  
 
Our Amish neighbors have been employing horse-drawn power since the days when horsepower had a 
whole different meaning! In comparison to our fast-paced society, the simpler, family-centered Amish 
way of life holds a special fascination. Along with various tourist and shopping venues, we will have an 
optional guided tour of the farmlands ending in an evening at an Amish farm where we will be served 
dinner, and the family will lead a discussion and answer period.  For information on other activities in 
this area, please visit: http://www.800padutch.com/amish.shtml 
 

This rally is being sponsored by the Alfa Seeyas FMCA Chapter.  AlfaSeeYas members/guests/others are 
also invited, and any type of RV is welcome.   Tour is limited to 25 rigs.  

BUS TOURS DESCRIPTIONS: 
 
                                         Gettysburg Tour  1pm – 8:30pm  
 
1:00 pm Pick-up group at Gettysburg Campground  
1:30 pm Pick up historian guide – place for pick-up TBD – Battlefield Tour  
 
Fought over the first three days of July 1863, the Battle of Gettysburg was one of the most 
critical battles of the Civil War having occurred at a time when the fate of the nation hung in 
the balance - the summer of 1863. Often referred to as the "High Water Mark of the 
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Confederacy", it was the culmination of the second and most ambitious invasion of the 
North by General Robert E. Lee and the "Army of Northern Virginia". The "Army of the 
Potomac", the Union army that had long been the nemesis of Lee, met the Confederate 
invasion at the crossroads town of Gettysburg and though it was under a new commander, 
General George Gordon Meade, the northerners fought with a desperation born of 
defending their home territory. The Union victory at the Battle of Gettysburg resulted in 
Lee's retreat to Virginia and an end to the hopes of the Confederacy for independence.  
 
4:00 pm Tour of the Shriver Home  
In Gettysburg, Adams County there is the famous battlefield with intact cannons, large 
cemeteries with hundreds of aged tombstones, and a main road lined with houses in narrow 
lots. The houses look as though they’ve been standing since the late 1700s, but most of 
them are a façade, having actually been built well after the Civil War. The oldest house on 
the town’s main street, Baltimore Street, was built in 1860, only a year before one of the 
bloodiest battles on United States soil began. It is known as The Shriver House and is now 
an award-winning historic museum, owned by Nancie and Del Gudmestad. The couple’s 
restoration of the Shriver House has been so thorough that even television specials such as 
“The Shriver’s Story,” “If Walls Could Talk,” and “Most Haunted Live: Gettysburg” have 
taken note, traveling to Gettysburg to document the museum and interview the owners. The 
mission of the museum is to provide the “Civilian’s Experience” of what is considered the 
bloodiest battle fought on U.S. soil; an experience that Nancie Gudmestad believes is 
“overlooked by historians and interpreters of the encounter.”  
 
George Washington Shriver bought a double-lot of land on the edge of Gettysburg in 1860, 
and quickly started building a home for his family. It was quite a large house, especially in 
that day and age. It had a parlor, used only for special occasions, and a sitting room, more 
like a contemporary family room. This is where daughters Mollie and Sadie completed their 
homework, but also where the family meals were served. Shriver built his wife, Hettie, a 
rather large kitchen right behind the sitting room. The house had two bedrooms, one for his 
daughters and the other for him and his wife. There was also a workroom, which served as 
a closet. Hettie’s sewing machine and materials were kept in that room, as well as a small 
desk and several books. Upstairs was a large garret meant for additional storage.  
 
Because he planned to start a business of his own, Shriver built a tavern in the basement of 
the house. He included a separate kitchen in the cellar meant to be used to prepare meals 
for the saloon. After the house was completed, he built a 16-by-64 foot building behind the 
house. In it, he constructed two ten-pin bowling lanes. Additionally, there was a garden in 
the backyard, where Hettie and her daughters would grow and harvest crops year round.  
 
Both Shriver and his wife grew up on small farms just outside of Gettysburg. Mr. Shriver 
bought the double-lot of land on South Baltimore Hill for just $290 in 1860 with the 
intentions of building a nice, upper-class home for his wife and their two daughters. At the 
time, Mollie was five years old, and Sadie was three. In April 1861, as they were putting the 
finishing touches on their new home, the Civil War began.  
Initially, many Americans did not believe the war would last, but that following September, 
President Lincoln called for 75,000 more troops. Mr. Shriver decided to enlist. By the winter 
of 1862, Mrs. Shriver and the girls had become used to having many Union soldiers 
spending their nights in the saloon and bowling alley, but Mr. Shriver never did. Then in 
1863, two years after the beginning of the war, Confederate troops crossed the Mason 
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Dixon Line into Pennsylvania. On July 1, the Battle of Gettysburg began. Mrs. Shriver 
decided to take her two children to her parents’ farm just three miles south of town, hoping 
for safety. Unfortunately, that farm was located right in between Big Round Top and Little 
Round Top, where some of the most severe fighting took place.  
 
Over the next three days, there was very little communication between family members due 
to cannons and gunfire. When the fighting ended, there were wounded and dead men and 
horses all around the farm. Mrs. Shriver stayed a few days to help care for the wounded 
soldiers and bury the dead. The Battle of Gettysburg left 52,000 men and 5000 horses 
dead. On July 7, Mrs. Shriver decided to take her daughters home.  
 
Unfortunately, most of their little town had been destroyed. It was almost unrecognizable. 
Most of the houses around hers were in ruins, yet the Shriver house stood strong. She 
learned from neighbors that the Confederate soldiers had occupied her home and had set 
up a sharp-shooter area in her attic. It was known that at least two soldiers had been killed 
there. She also found huge holes in the side of her house where they had sniped passing 
Union soldiers. Mrs. Shriver worked vigorously to make her house a home again, but 
without George, the task seemed in vain.  
 
Five months later, George Shriver was granted a four day furlough to spend Christmas with 
his family. The reunion was not a happy one, for the war and the two and a half years apart 
had changed them all, especially Mr. Shriver. He reported back for duty on December 29, 
1863 to Cole’s Cavalry. The cavalry, consisting of only 250 men, was attacked by more than 
400 Confederate soldiers. In the end, Cole’s Cavalry suffered three casualties and six 
wounded men. George Shriver and six fellow soldiers were taken prisoner on January 1, 
1864.  
 
George Shriver was held prisoner at the notoriously cruel and deadly Andersonville Prison 
in Georgia until his death in December 1864. On April 1, 1866, financial concerns forced 
Hettie Shriver to sell her house for $2,100 to Daniel Trimmers. She and her two daughters 
moved to High Street in Gettysburg.  
 
The house had mostly been conserved, until the new owners decided to split the house into 
a duplex with several apartments on each side of the building in 1905. The bowling alley 
was torn down, and additions were built attached to the back of the original house. The 
changes in the building have made the structure vulnerable. Over the years, different 
owners added new stairways, windows, and entryways. One owner even placed heavy 
heating furnaces on the second floor, a foundation clearly never meant to support that sort 
of permanent weight. Beginning in 1967, the house was left vacant for nearly 30 years. The 
Borough of Gettysburg tried several times to condemn the property, but local citizens 
wouldn’t allow it.  
 
In 1996, the Shriver House was bought by the Gudmestads. They immediately began 
restoration on the property with intention to get it back to its original appearance. Almost 
immediately the Gudmestads started finding special artifacts from the 1860s. In the attic, 
there were Confederate bullets found, some that had not been used and some that had. 
Additionally, Union bullets were removed from the bricks in the garret and medical 
equipment was found under the floorboards. In the house, a little girl’s shoe believed to be 
one of George Shriver’s daughter’s was found in a wall. Other household items were found, 
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for example, a jello cookbook, glassware, and spectacles. These objects were able to help 
tell the story of the family that lived here, and the time period. But the biggest discovery, 
according to the Gudmestads, was not found in the house. It was the diary of the Shriver’s 
neighbor, Tillie Pierce. This diary gave a detailed description of the Shriver family and what 
occurred during the days when the Civil War came to Gettysburg.  
The Gudmestad’s have taken on Mr. Shriver’s task, spending several years restoring the 
house and replacing the little bits and pieces that would make this a home of the late 19th 
century. In each room there are details of the time, such as a wooden butter churn in the 
kitchen, or classic tea cups and antique jacks set in the girl’s bedroom. With the tour guides 
in full time period dress, the entire experience at the museum is dedicated to bringing 
visitors back to the 1860s. The guides give an intimate portrayal of the Shriver family, 
making the tour not an average boring museum tour, but a more accurate invitation into a 
friendly neighbor’s home.  
 
5:30 pm Dinner at the Dobbin House  
General and Mrs. Lee to speak following dinner 
  
8:30 pm Approximate return time 

$78 per person 

Lancaster Tour 12 noon – 7:30pm 
 
 
12:00 pm Begin guided Farmlands Tour  
 
Guide will take you off-the-beaten-path, to places you probably wouldn’t find on your own – 
you’ll see the beautiful countryside, learn about Lancaster’s local Amish, and be able to ask 
the guide any questions you may have  
Tour will include a stop at a quilt & craft shop located on an Amish farm and at an 
Amish bakery  
 
Lancaster County’s tour today takes you through the scenic Pennsylvania Dutch Country. 
Here you'll discover Amish communities where life moves at a slower pace and centers 
around time-honored traditions and values. You'll find beautiful scenery dotted with one-
room schoolhouses and wooden covered bridges, modern farm machinery being pulled 
behind four-and six-mule teams, homemade clothing and quilts gently blowing in the 
breeze, and where you'll hear the clip-clop of horses' hooves echoing down quiet country 
roads. The relaxing atmosphere, the peaceful scenery, and the variety of the many unique 
attractions and activities have made Lancaster County one of America's favorite 
destinations.  
 
You will stop at the traditional road side stands owned by the Amish, at least one craft store, 
an a Amish Miniature Horse Farm and of course the Amish Bakery. However All-In-One 
Tours also discusses the other residents and history of Lancaster County. Settled by 
Germans, French Huguenots, and Quakers, to mention a few, the history and stories are 
rich and retold on the tour. Pennsylvania wines are extremely popular and numerous in 
Lancaster County.  
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3:15 pm Tour of Fisher House  
 
4:00 pm Film Jacob’s Choice 
  
The Story of Jacob's Choice “A charming story of an Old Order Amish family and their 
daily struggles and triumphs are showcased in the film "Jacob's Choice". Jacob’s story is 
destined to bring to you the pain, sorrows, and ultimate joy of this family with whom so 
many inescapably identify. At the same time it provides an intimate view of these people 
who, to us, are neither "saints" nor "curiosities," but rather our friends and neighbors. 
 
Guided tour of Amish Home and Schoolhouse Your 40-minute personally guided tour of 
nine rooms of this carefully appointed Old Order Amish House offers fascinating insights 
into Amish life today. The Homestead is continually updated to reflect current Amish 
furnishings and styles. From the pantry stocked full of freshly canned vegetables to the 
family's plain clothes ... from propane-powered lamps to air-compressor driven 
appliances...the Amish Country Homestead truly provides an insight into the complex 
riddles of a culture so very different from our own. Guides answer such questions as, “If a 
bottled gas refrigerator is permitted, why not an electric refrigerator?" The School room is 
furnished with authentic desks, furnishings and decorations through the cooperation of an 
Amish school teacher. Discover how eight grades are taught in one room by one teacher. 
  
Time to explore the shops  
 
5:30 am Depart for Evening on an Amish Farm  
An Evening on an Amish Farm is a rare opportunity for true interaction with an Amish family! 
Sit down to an authentic Pennsylvania Dutch meal catered in their home – (unlike other in-
home meals, this one is FDA regulated and safe). The family will sit down and dine right 
along with your group at the numerous tables that are set up throughout the first floor of the 
large home which sits on a pristine dairy farm. Your members can watch as mules and 
cows graze in the fields, or you can play with the grandchildren, wander about the farm, 
enjoy the sunset from a rocking chair on the porch, and listen to the neighbor’s buggies clip-
clopping down the road while delighting in an unbelievably peaceful experience!  
 
Four generations of the family participate during the evening and they are there to converse 
and to answer any questions that the group members may have. You will discover the 
evening is just as anticipated by this family as it is by your group!  
Following a hardy dinner of chicken, ham, roast beef and an assortment of side dishes, the 
owner of the farm will get up and begin asking questions of the group in order to set the 
discussion in motion. Your group’s interests and personalities will determine the direction of 
the conversation. You will be amazed when you see how “at ease” everyone becomes 
during this part of the evening! The home will be filled with laughter in no time at all!!  
 
Needless to say, cameras are not allowed in the home and no pictures should be taken of 
the family. The subjects of discussion are endless and your group will be told that they can 
ask anything they want! This is a 2 to 3 hour experience – depending on your wishes.  

 
$83 per person 
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                                   Registration Form 

ALFA SEEYA Gettysburg/Lancaster Rally September 18th - 27th, 2013 

PLEASE NOTE DATE WAS CHANGED 

All ALFA owners (Motorhome & 5th wheels) and ALFA friends/guests welcome 
Limit of 25 rigs - Send your form in ASAP 

Wagon Masters - Fran & John Kurz   Cell # 267-918-2710 
E-Mail:  redrooster120@gmail.com 

 

Names (as you want to appear on badge) ______________________________________________________________ 
 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip Code ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Cell Phone#______________________________ Home Phone# ___________________________________ 
 

Email Address ___________________________________________________________________________ 
                                      Rally Costs:    $160 per 2 person rig, each additional person $80 

                      Rally Fee includes three catered dinners, and coffee and donuts every free day. 

Additional Costs:    4 nights of camping in Gettysburg & 5 nights in Lancaster will cost $446.60 (paid directly to    
                                         campgrounds).  See next page for full information on making your campground 

                                         reservations. 

       Optional Gettysburg Bus Tour*   $78pp    X     # attending ______  =    $________                                                                            

 Optional Lancaster Bus Tour*     $83pp    X     # attending ______  =    $________                                                                                

         * (35 attendees minimum required, if not enough seats are sold, your Bus Tour fee will be refunded) 

Registration Deadline:  April 15, 2013 

Send completed form along with a check made out to AlfaSeeYas for the $160 rally fee, plus optional bus tours fees, 
calculated above, to: 

Fran Kurz,  85 Taylor Drive,  Fallsington, PA 19054 
 

We agree that we shall not hold the AlfaSeeYas Chapter, officers, employees or agents responsible for any damage 

or injury of any kind that our guests or we may suffer during the rally. This agreement applies regardless of the 

damage or injury. 

Print name, then signature ____________________________  ________________________________Date________ 

Print name, then signature _____________________________________________________________Date________ 
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Campground Reservations: 
 

Each campground requested that attendees make their own reservation and pay them directly.  You are free to add 
additional days at each end of the rally if you wish.  Each campground also requested you make your reservation 
ASAP, as September is their busy season. 
 

Sept 18 - 21, 2013 (leave on 9/22): 
Drummer Boy Camping Resort 

1300 Hanover Road 
Gettysburg, PA 17325 

717-334-3277  Inform them you are with the Alfa Motor Homes Group 
 

$50.40/night (including taxes) Full payment due 30 days before start of rally.   Cancellation Policy -  30 - 15 days’ 
notice, full refund less $10 cancellation fee; 14 days or less, no refund.  Please review refund policy with them 
when you make your reservation.    

 

Sept 22 - 26, 2013 (leave on 9/27): 
Old Mill Stream Campground 
2249 Lincoln Highway East 
Lancaster, Pa  17602-1188 

717-299-2314   Inform them you are with the AlfaSeeYas Group, Reservation # 201301409 
 

$49/night including taxes.  Cancelation Policy - full refund with two week notice; less than two week notice, no 
refund. Please review refund policy with them when you make your reservation.    

      

Send e-mail to Fran to let her know you have made your reservations: 
redrooster120@gmail.com 

 

INTINERY 
A full listing of all activities available for each location will be provided to each attendee well in advance so you can 
plan your free days.  Coffee, donuts, fruit, juice and bagels will be served at 7am each free day.    
 

September 18  Arrive at Drummer Boy Campground, 6:30pm catered dinner 
September 19  Free day to visit Museum and Information Center, morning coffee 
September 20  Bus Tour to Gettysburg, or individual car tour** 
September 21  Free day, morning coffee, 7pm social and movement instructions 
September 22               Departures to Old Mill Stream Campground, 6:30pm catered dinner 
September 23  Free Day, morning coffee 
September 24  Bus Tour of Lancaster, or trip to Plain & Fancy Farm w/dinner** 
September 25  Free Day, morning coffee 
September 26  Free Day, morning coffee, 6:30pm farewell catered dinner 
September 27  Leave for home 
 

** alternative trips if bus tours do not sell 
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SPECIAL INVITATION 
 

Hi All,   

I own a campground in south Florida which I have renovated over the past three 

years.  Part of this renovation includes a design to accommodate Rallies, Clubs and 

groups of all kinds.  The renovation has by design created an area of 35 sites that 

have been built for groups of any kind.  These are all full hook-up sites with 50-30-

20 amp electric and city water and sewer.  All sites are pull-through and can 

accommodate all size and types of RV’s.  We have created ‘Buddy sites’ which are 

two sites facing each other, awning to awning and sharing a paver block patio 4 

times the size of a single site.  We also have 3-way and 4-way sites.  The four way 

sites have a 1600 square foot patio that is shared by 4 RV’s all facing the center.  

We have owned this property for 20 years of its 40 year life and now have a brand 

new unique 40 year old property.  Our business is almost all Floridians and we lost 

our beloved last “Snowbird” the day after Christmas. 

 

We host groups of all kinds all year, and I believe we are the only property that 

can accommodate large groups of RV’s in season and guarantee they will all be 

together.  Groups, by necessity, plan weeks or months and even years in advance.  

That combined with the policy of no long term campers on the group sites assure 

that a group can be together.  I also claim to have the world’s largest campground 

web site at www.peacerivercampground.com  which contains hundreds of pictures 

of the property and campers having fun.  I am sending this in hope it will reach 

Rally Masters looking for a property where their group can camp all together in 

season.  If you receive this and belong to a group – or not – and think this is what 

you or your group is looking for, please forward this or contact us yourself. 

 

As an Alfa owner and former club member camper I know how hard it can be 

finding what you need or want.  I have what you need, you, have to decide if it is 

what you want.  Look forward to hearing from you! 

 

Regards,  

George Lempenau 

Peace River Campground  ~~  2998 N W Highway 70  ~~  Arcadia, FL  34266 

863-494-9693 
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Personal Ads for members: 

We will be allowing AlfaSeeYas members to place personal ads in our future chapter news-

letters.  “RULES” for the ads will be: 

 Ads must be for selling or wanting motorhomes, toads or related items 

 Maximum of 50 words per ad 

 Be sure to include your contact information (e.g. phone number, address 

and/or email address) 

 There will be no cost for the ads 

 There is limited space in each newsletter; therefore ads will be placed 

on a first received basis.  Any received once the available space is filled 

will be put in the next newsletter issue.  Please email or snail mail your 

ads to our newsletter editor Jean, at email:   jeansalfanews@gmail.com 

Or snail mail:  79370 Hwy 99N, Cottage Grove, OR  97424 

Please let Jean know ASAP if you have sold or obtained your wanted item, so she can delete 

it from the newsletter if there 
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FOR SALE 

2006 Alfa See Ya 40’, 11,882 miles 

Diesel Cat 350 engine, washer/dryer combo, 4 TV’s, CB radio, three slides, new 

four door Norcold fridge, 2 new windshields, on board watering system, 

day/night shades, queen bed.  Extended warranty.  CRA membership. 

Asking $115,000.  May deal on our 2007 Jeep Grand Cherokee Overland 

prepared to tow. 

 

Gerald Toolson          307-690-3618 

175 Mesa Verde Trail 

Mesquite, NV 89027 

mailto:jeansalfanews@gmail.com
http://www.rvtrader.com/listing/2005-Alfa-See-Ya-40'-106718207
mailto:rob@mveltd.com
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THIS SHOULD END ALL THE THREE BEARS STORIES…. 

Baby Bear goes downstairs and sits in his small chair at the table, he looks into his 

small bowl.  It is empty. “Who’s been eating my porridge?” he squeaks. 

Papa Bear arrives at the table and sits in his big chair.  He looks into his big bowl, 

and it is also empty.  “Who’s been eating my porridge?” he roars. 

Momma Bear puts her head through the serving hatch from the kitchen and yells, 

“For goodness sake, how many times do we have to go through this?  It was Momma 

Bear who got up first, it was Momma Bear who woke everyone in the house, it was 

Momma Bear who made the coffee, it was Momma Bear who unloaded the 

dishwasher from last night, and put everything away, it was Momma Bear who went 

out in the cold early morning air to fetch the newspaper, it was Momma Bear who 

set the table, it was Momma Bear who put the cat out, cleaned the litter box and 

filled the cat’s water and food dish, and now that you’ve decided to drag your sorry 

bear-asses downstairs and grace Momma Bear’s kitchen with your grumpy 

presence…..now listen good, cause I’m only going to say this one more time:  

“I haven’t made the dam porridge yet !!!” 

 

 



 

  

 

  2 Item Minor Repair Request 

*Cash Or Check only…. NO CREDIT CARDS can be accepted * 
 

      Name ____________________    _____________________    Unit #__________ 

                                First                                   Last 

5th Wheel / Motor Home    (Circle one)       Primary Phone   Home   or   Cell    (circle one) 

(_____)___________________(_____)______________________E-mail_____________________ 

                      Home Phone                                 Cell Phone                                                                        

     **TO HELP LIMIT COLD CALLS, PLEASE INDICATE TIME OF DAY TO REACH YOU** 

Monday 

Yes   / No   

Time: 

Am  /  Pm 

Tuesday 

Yes   /   No 

Time: 

Am  /  Pm 

Wednesday 

Yes   /   No 

Time: 

Am  /  Pm 

Thursday 

Yes   /   No 

Time: 

Am  /  Pm 

Friday 

Yes   /   No 

Time: 

Am  /  Pm 

PLEASE LIST 2 MINOR REPAIRS YOU WOULD LIKE TO HAVE REPAIRED AT THE RALLY.  

1)__________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________ 

2)__________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________ 
Parts will need to be paid for prior to work being started. 

Any service work performed at the rally will be offered at a DISCOUNTED LABOR RATE. 

All requests will be evaluated in comparison to time, number of requests, and parts availability. This will help maximize the 

number of repairs that can be performed at the rally. 

Due to circumstances beyond our control, a timetable of when we will be at your specific coach CANNOT be given. 

Some jobs may require a little more time. Please DO NOT wait for us, enjoy the rally and have some fun. We will get to each 

and every coach, if you are not at your coach when we get there, we will be back before we work on extra items on other 

coaches. 

You each own an Alfa product and all of you are equally important to us here at Alfateers Service Center. We need 

to provide service to everyone at the rally, so please do not approach the technicians while they are working on another 

customer’s coach. If you need to speak to someone, please see one of the Alfateers Service Managers who will be present. 

Some items CANNOT be performed at the rally. Writing it down on this form does not mean we will repair it at the 

rally. We will review all requests prior to the rally, and we will attempt to contact each customer who submits a request to 

verify the repairs and if they can be completed. 

 

Mail this request to: 

Attn: National Rally 

Alfateers Service Center, Inc. 

14620 Rancho Vista Dr. 

Fontana, CA 92335 

 

Deadline WAS 2-1-2013 
A

Says, still time for requests 

NO PROMISES !! 
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Welcome to the 2013 Alfa Owners’ Club Annual Rally 

Jim & Nina Fields           Co-Rally Masters           Dave & Darlene Stevens 

Theme for 2013 -- ”Welcome to our Home” 

Enclosed with this information sheet is a registration form for this year’s Rally.  This is what the fees consist of: 

 

 Basic registration fee-covers two people per rig, includes two commemorative Rally patches per 

 rig, a welcome packet, three catered meals, coffee and pastries each morning, an ice cream 
social, a wine and cheese tasting, a pet parade, door prizes, Chapter gift basket drawings and 
raffle prizes.  Both of you will also have access to Rally activities which include: craft classes 
(there will be an additional fee collected at the Rally for specific classes), seminars, vendors, and 
walks each morning, an open house/coach walk and yard sale, a used book sale (please bring 
your used books to donate to the sale), a BBQ sponsored by Alfateers RV Service Center. 

 Park fee – site rent for six nights with full hook ups.  Note that this rate will be good for five days 
prior to and after the Rally provided the dates are attached to the Rally dates.  If you wish to 
take advantage of these rates you will need to make those arrangements direct with Palm Creek 
Resort.  Please note that you may have to move when the Rally starts or after it ends if the 
Resort has the site reserved for someone else. 

 Optional fees: 
1. Ladies Luncheon – lunch for one person, plus the opportunity to win a raffle 

prize. 
2. Non–Chapter Member – additional fee for attendees who are not currently 

members of one of the six Alfa Owners’ Club Chapters.  For those who join a 
Chapter prior to or during the Rally, we will refund this fee. 

3. Additional people – additional fee for each person over the two who are 
registered for the Rally. 

4. Extra 2013 Rally Patches – for those who would like additional Rally patches over 
the two that are included with your registration fee. 
 

We will have two golf tournaments during the Rally.  These are being set up by Dave Stevens; one will be at the 

Palm Creek Executive Par 3 - 18 hole course and the other will be at Robson Ranch – a standard 18 hole course.  

These are both listed on the registration form. 

 

We plan on having vendors on-site for rig/vehicle washes and waxes.  You may sign up and get information at 

the welcome desk when you arrive. 

 

Alfateers RV Service Center will also be on-site to provide service and selected installations during the Rally.    

Separate sign-up and information/price sheets are attached for those that need service or want something 

new installed or replaced on their rig.  We urge you to sign-up ASAP as their work schedule gets full quickly. 

 

In addition, we will have a special Prime Rib dinner and Las Vegas type entertainment for only $35.00 per 

person.  This dinner will be held at the Park in the ballroom. 

 

There are several off-site venues that are close by:  The Promenade Shopping Mall is 1 mile away; SkyDive 

Arizona, for your participation or just observing, is approximately 15 miles away; the Casa Grande Ruins 

National Monument is approximately 20 miles away; the Casa Grande Valley Historical Society and Museum in 

Old Town Main Street district; St. Anthony’s Greek Orthodox Monastery is located in Florence, approximately 

25 miles from Casa Grande. 
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? 

Alfa Owners Club Annual Rally 

April 15th- 20th, 2013 

 

Palm Creek Golf & RV Resort                                                                       Rally Co-Masters 

1110 N Henness  Road                                                 Jim & Nina Fields                            Dave & Darlene Stevens 

Casa Grande, AZ  85122                                               509-930-6229 (Jim)                        509-951-5567 (Dave) 

(800) 421-7004                                                              509-930-6241 (Nina)                      509-954-1689 (Darlene) 

info@palmcreekgolf.com                                           jimninafields@gmail.com              Ddstevens@aol.com  

The Alfa National Rally is for Alfa owners only.  Alfa unit must be on site. 

 

Name:____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Chapter:_________________________________Chapter you want to park with_________________________ 

Type & Size Alfa:  5th Wheel_____Motorhome______Length of Rig:___________First Timer?  Yes_____No____ 

Address:___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone:_____________________________________Email___________________________________________ 

Registration fee (2 people per Alfa unit)   $     155.00 

Park Fee                                     $33.00 per night X 6             $     198.00 

*Non-Chapter Member Fee   $25.00 per rig                        $__________ 

**Extra People                          $70.00 each X ______ $__________ 

Extra Rally patches                   $  5.00 each X_______ $__________ 

Ladies Luncheon  Wed. the 17th $14.00 each X_____ $__________ 

Prime Rib dinner & Las Vegas type  

Entertainment  On-Site           $35.00 each X_______ $__________ 

Golf @ Palm Creek Tues. the 16th 

Par 3 course – walking only  9 holes  $10.00 X______ $__________ 

18 holes is optional                               $14.00 X______ $__________ 

Golf @ Robson Ranch  Thurs. the 18th 

Standard course, cart included  18 holes  $40.00 X___ $__________ 

     TOTAL DUE   $__________ 

There will be NO shortened stay or reduced fee on the Rally Registration Form.  If you wish to arrive early or depart late, 

the Rally Rate per night applies to 5 days before and after the Rally as long as the dates are attached to the rally dates.  

You must make all extended dates and arrangements directly with the Palm Creek Golf & RV Resort. 

 

Alfa Owners’ Club Annual Rally is a Social Event hosted by the Alfa Owners Club. Attendees must stay at the resort in an Alfa RV. 

Alfa Owners’ Club REFUND Policy: Rally Master shall, upon request, refund money’s to individual requesting it, providing money’s 

have not been disbursed. 

SIGNATURES REQUIRED FROM ALL PERSONS ATTENDING THE RALLY 

We agree that we will not hold the Alfa Owners’ Club, it’s Chapters, nor any officer or agent, responsible for any personal or property 

injury of any kind, which we or any member of our family or guest(s) may suffer during the Rally.  This agreement applies regardless 

of the cause of the injury, and includes, without limiting it, whether said injury is caused by a condition of the premises, another club 

member or any other person.  We make this agreement in consideration of the expenses that the Alfa Owners’ Club and its Chapters 

incur by holding the Rally for our benefit, and recognize that in signing this paper we are waiving a legal right to recover damages. 

 

Signature:________________________________________________Date:______________________________ 

 

Signature:________________________________________________Date:______________________________ 

 

Please list any dietary restrictions and/or special needs on the back of this form. 

Please send your check for the total 

amount due, payable to: 

 

Dave or Darlene Stevens 

Include “2013 AOC Rally” on the memo 

line with the completed registration 

form to: 

 

Dave & Darlene Stevens 

1110 N Henness Rd.  #281 

Casa Grande,  AZ 85122 

 

NEW DEADLINE 

MARCH 15TH, 2013 

 

STILL TIME TO 

REGTISTER  
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